
 

 

Upper Paxton Township Board of Supervisors 
 Monthly Meeting 

June 27, 2018 
 

Those in attendance: Ron Hepner, John Orr, and Robert Stoner, Supervisors; Luanna 
Zimmerman, Secretary/Treasurer, and Diane Krug. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Hepner at 10:00 a.m. All present recited 
the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag. Robert Stoner made a motion to approve the minutes 
from the June 12, 2018 meeting. Second by John Orr. With all in favor, motion carried.  
John Orr made a motion to pay the bills. Second by Robert Stoner. All in favor, motion 
carried.  
 
 
Public Comments: None 
 
 
Roadmaster’s Report: Ron Hepner said that he had spoken with Roadmaster Erdman 
and reported the following: 1.) Erdman is currently putting cuts on Rife Road for pipe 
installation. 2.) John Hoffman is doing roadside mowing on Rife Road & Summers Road 
to prepare these roads for upcoming contracted road work. 3.) Hepner said the roadcrew 
cannot finish the work on Matter Lane until the dump truck is repaired. 4.) Erdman is 
inquiring to find out when the contracted road work is scheduled to be done. Ron Hepner 
also said that Terry Maiden had inquired about pot hole repair and dust suppressant for 
Charles Road. Hepner told the Board that he will speak with Roadmaster Erdman to find 
out what can be done. John Orr said that he and Ron Hepner had spoken with Chris Deitz 
and Chris McGann regarding road improvement work for Rising Sun Road for 2019. The 
Borough indicated that they will be working with their engineering firm for improvements 
to the Borough portion of Rising Sun Road. 
 
 
Old Business:  
 

1. Robert Stoner reported that the Veteran’s Memorial Project, done by Zac Sawdey, 
is coming along nicely. Stoner said that the next step is to put a finish on the 
monument along with the plaques recognizing the 5 branches of the military. Some 
landscaping work will also be done. A dedication ceremony is being planned for 
Sunday, November 11, 2018.  

 
2. The Board reviewed the proposed ordinance revisions with Diane Krug from the 

Tri – County Regional Planning Commission. Krug will work with Jerry Duke on 
making some changes and present them at a future meeting.  

               
 
 
 



 

 

New Business:  
 

1. Supervisors reviewed the plans and the County comments for the Thomas White 
subdivision. John Orr made a motion to approve this subdivision. Second by Ron 
Hepner. With all in favor, motion carried.  
 

Public Comments: None 
 
 
With no further business on the agenda, Ron Hepner moved to adjourn. Robert Stoner 
seconded the motion. With all in favor, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 10: 50 a.m. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Luanna Zimmerman, 
Secretary/Treasurer 


